

Our Home Town

City Newsletter August 2005

OFFICE HOURS: Monday-Thursday: 8:00 am-5:00 pm

Friday: 8:00 am-4:00 pm

www.cedarhills.org

WATER RESTRICTIONS

A flyer was distributed to each household in Cedar Hills regarding newly mandated watering restrictions. Non-compliance will result in a warning and then escalating fines. Here is the information contained in that flyer:

The City of Cedar Hills thanks all residents who have made an attempt to conserve water in this difficult water season. Although the irrigation water supply is plentiful and storage capacity is sufficient, the demand on our secondary water system has dramatically increased, negating our ability to regenerate sufficient water through pumping to our storage reservoirs.

Due to this emergency, effective July 22, 2005, all residents will be allowed to water landscaping and other outdoor uses on **MONDAY**, **WEDNESDAY**, **FRIDAY**, **and SUNDAY** only. Please adjust watering efforts, including automatic sprinkler systems, to comply with this regulation. Watering may begin on Monday, Wednesday, Friday, and Sunday at 12:01 A.M. until 10:00 A.M. and may resume at 6:00 P.M. until 11:59 P.M. This will allow up to 16 hours of outdoor water use. Compliance to this schedule is necessary for the system to maintain adequate service to all City residents. If you are not connected to pressurized irrigation or choose to use culinary water for outside use, the water restrictions still apply.

A non-compliance fee will be assessed to those who do not follow the above watering schedule. A summary of the fee may be obtained at the City office.

As residents make efforts to implement this watering schedule, it is the City's desire to provide a useful secondary system for all. At the end of this watering season, the City intends to examine how to expand the pumping capacity of the system to better meet the needs of the City. Thank you again for your attention to this matter. Together we can make a difference.

FAMILY FESTIVAL WRAP-UP

A HUGE "THANK YOU" goes out to everyone who made the Family Festival at Cedar Hills a great success! This event could not have happened without Event Coordinators Melissa Dredge and Sharon Taylor, City staff, volunteers and sponsors! Results from races and contests are in the Community Services page of this newsletter. Much more information and tons of photos are available to be viewed on the City's Web site—www.cedarhills.org. THANKS AGAIN FOR A GREAT CELEBRATION!

THE EASIEST WAY TO PAY YOUR BILL!

Our new online bill payment option saves you time and gives you more flexibility in how you pay your utility bill. If you have an Internet connection and an e-mail address, you can now pay your bill online. It's fast, it's easy, and you no longer have to write a check each month or find a stamp when it's time to send in your payment. When you sign up for online bill payment you get a unique password that you use to access your personal account. Every month we'll send a reminder e-mail to let you know when your bill is available online. Then, just log in through your Web browser and view your bill, which will look like the paper statement you're familiar with. Select a payment type—credit card, debit card, or electronic funds transfer—enter the information and you're done!

Sign up today!

- 1) Go to: www.cedarhills.org
- 2) Select "Pay My Bill" in the side bar on the home page.
- 3) Fill out the brief form
- 4) Pay your bill

CITY MEETING UPDATES - JULY

July 5, 2005 - City Council Meeting

- Public comment was received by three residents who expressed their desire to see Community Services, such as youth programs, incorporated back into the City plan.
- A presentation was made to the City Council by a firm who wished to partner with the City of Cedar Hills to provide a down payment assistance. The City Council denied the request.
- The City Council adopted a resolution to accept the election results of the 2005 Special Election, which was held on June 28, 2005.
- An Executive Session was held. No action was taken.

July 12, 2005 - Special City Council Meeting

- Extensive discussion was had by the City Council regarding the concerns with the excessive consumption rates for pressurized irrigation.
- An Executive Session was held. No action was taken.

July 28, 2005 - Planning Commission Meeting

- The concept plan for the Dearinger Subdivision (split of 2 lots to 3 lots) was accepted.
- Discussion and review of definitions for lot lines and setbacks on irregularly shaped lots.

PLANNING COMMISSION VACANCY

A volunteer is needed to fill a vacancy on the Planning Commission as 2nd Alternate. The vacancy was created by the resignation of Brendon Dayton, who has served on the Planning Commission since June 2003. We appreciate the service that Brendon has rendered through his Planning Commission service.

Any qualified persons interested in being considered for this appointment may obtain an application from Kim E. Holindrake, City Recorder, 3925 W Cedar Hills Drive, Cedar Hills, Utah 84062. Applications accepted until August 26, 2005.

FIRE DANGER AND FIREWORKS A MESSAGE FROM FIRE CHIEF CRAIG CARLISLE

Due to the extremely dry conditions, the fire department is asking parents to speak with their children about the unsupervised use of matches and fireworks. July 4th and July 24th have passed, so it is no longer legal to discharge fireworks of any kind for the remainder of the year. The use or sale of unauthorized fireworks is a Class B Misdemeanor. Individuals using illegal fireworks that cause a response from the fire department could be billed for that response in addition to receiving a citation.

CITY MANAGER REPORT

I would like to thank all of the dedicated individuals and volunteers that helped to make this year's Family Festival a huge success. Most of all, the event is successful because of all of the great residents here in Cedar Hills. As always, we will continue to grow and make next year's Festival even better. If anyone is interested in being part of this great activity, please contact the City.

As a City we are growing and becoming better each day. With this fast growth, sometimes glitches occur. Please be patient with your City staff as we work our hardest to make our City a great place to live, work and play. With all of your help, we can make our City the very best.

COMMUNITY SERVICES & RECREATION

AMERICAN FORK RECREATION (68 East 490 North, AF) <u>OFFICE HOURS</u>: Monday - Thursday 7:30am - 6:00pm. Call 763-3080 x3 or e-mail <u>recreation@afcity.net</u> for more information.

- <u>FLAG FOOTBALL</u> American Fork Recreation is registering for Flag Football for boys and girls in grades 3 - 12. The registration deadline is Monday, August 29. Those in grades 3-6 sign up as individuals; grades
- 7-9 and 10-12 may sign up as individuals or as teams of 9-12 players. Forms for individuals and teams are available at the AF Recreation office. Those registering as teams must register by Tuesday, September 6 at 6:00 p.m. The Flag Football season begins the last week in September and goes for four weeks, two games per week.
- <u>2nd Grade Junior Jazz Basketball</u> American Fork Recreation is also registering for Jr. Jazz Basketball for boys and girls entering 2nd grade only. The registration deadline is Monday, September 12. The season beings on October 4 with eight sessions, two each week, of coachtaught skills and games.
- <u>3rd 12th Junior Jazz and Intramural Basketball</u> More information will be coming, but registration begins in October.

<u>NYFL UTAH FOOTBALL LEAGUE</u> - (formerly known as North Utah County Football) Fall sign-ups have started for players and cheerleaders! Tackle football, ages 7-15, pro uniforms, pro-team names - The only thing missing...is YOU! For more information call 801-602-0202 or www.nyflutah.com.

AMERICAN FORK ARTS COUNCIL is pleased to announce this year's Speech Contest. This year more than \$3,000 in cash award scholarships will be given out to the winners of the Junior and Senior High School students who enter the Veteran's Day Speech Contest titled: "America Our Country." Registration forms are available at the Arts Council Office (in the trailer behind the Fitness Center). Registration deadline is September 29. Call Janet at 763-3080 x3 for more information.

ADULT FEMALE JAZZ DANCE CLASS - If you are female and over 18, this jazz dance class is for you. Come dance to the awesome 80's, 90's, and music of today while getting in shape and having a GREAT time. Beginners and all levels are welcome. Weekly classes will begin Tuesday, November 1 from 8:45 - 9:45 p.m. Please bring 2-3 pound hand weights for warm-up. Class will be held at the Pleasant Grove Recreation Center (upstairs on the north side of the gymnasium). Tuition is \$25 per month, with a minimum two-month commitment. Call Lacy Seegmiller at 796-7499 or 427-2115 with questions. Sign up now for your early discount of \$5.00 off!

TIMPANOGOS CHORALE - Auditions for the Timpanogos Chorale (formerly the North Utah County Community Choir) will be held on Tuesday, August 9 and Wednesday, August 10 at 7:00 p.m. in the Alpine Tabernacle in American Fork. Auditions are open to anyone 14 and older. Rehearsals for the fall season will begin on September 1, 2005. For more information or to make an audition appointment, contact Kenna Mills at 763-1854 or Lorrie Stark at 756-8359.

TIMPANOGOS ACADEMY is pleased to announce its new middle school for grades 6-8, opening August 2005. The new building is located at 55 South 100 East in Lindon. The schools exists to provide an academically-rigorous, back-to-basics education for students in grades K-8. An environment of discipline and respect is cultivated through limited class size, extensive parent involvement, and mandatory school uniforms. Limited space is still available for this year's sixth-grade. New sixth graders will be admitted on a first come-first served basis until the class is filled. For more information or to register, contact Mr. Portion at 785-4979 or drop by the school during regular business hours.

FAMILY LECTURE SERIES - American Heritage School and Family Education Center is offering a free Family Lecture series on the second Tuesday of each month during the school year. The first lecture will be held on Friday, September 9 from 7:30 - 9:00 p.m. at the American Heritage School (736 North 1100 East, directly east of Mt. Timpanogos Temple). The public is welcome--ages 14 and up. Author and educator Chieko Okazaki will speak about her humble beginnings as a Japanese laborer on a plantation in Hawaii, as well as her conversion from Buddhism to the LDS faith. Ms. Okazaki is the author of <u>Lighten Up!</u>, <u>Cat's Cradle</u>, <u>Disciples</u> and <u>Aloha!</u> For more information: <u>Ckarr@AHSmail.com</u> or 642-0055.

COMMUNITY SERVICES & RECREATION (CONT.)

CHARLESTON ASSISTED LIVING CENTER - In addition to employment and volunteer opportunities, the Charleston Assisted Living Center is looking for a hair stylist, nail technician and/or massage therapist for the salon within The Charleston. These services will be available to the residents of the assisted living center as well as local residents. For more information, contact douglasdellis@mstar2.net.

MEN'S WELLNESS FAIR - The Utah County Health Department wants to encourage men 40 years and older to attend the annual Men's Wellness Fair on August 24 and 25. The fair will be held both days from 8:00am until noon. Besides healthy lifestyle information, men can receive a physical examination for \$78. The exam will include a rectal exam, blood pressure check, PAP/PSA and cholesterol screening. For information or to make an appointment, please call 851-7031. The Men's Wellness Fair will take place at the Utah County Health and Justice Building, 151 S University Avenue, Room 1709 in Provo. Early detection and treatment of health issues cannot only extend a man's life, but can improve the quality of their health, as well.

YARD OF THE MONTH - The Parks and Trails Committee would like to recognize the following families for their efforts to beauty the neighborhoods of Cedar Hills:

★ The Durchi Family - 10170 N Evergreen Cir ★ The Griego Family - 8961 N Silver Lake Dr

★ The Beers Family - 3983 W Ironwood Dr ★ The Webber Family - 4627 W 9850 N

FAMILY FESTIVAL RESULTS - Complete results and photos are available at www.cedarhills.org.

	GORILLA MILE - TOP FINISHERS (MEN)			5K - TOP FINISHERS (MEN)				
1	Cameron Cramer	10&Under	5:27.1	1	Seth Wold	20-24	16:06	
2	Bruce Miller	40-65	5:37.1	2	Jeff Phillippi	31-39	17:47	
3	Kevin Schvaneveldt	11-13	6:57.0	3	Bill Hiatt	31-39	18:11	
	GORILLA MILE - OVERALL (WOMEN)				5K - TOP FINISHERS (WOMEN)			
4	Ashley Rankin	10&Under	6:58.9	8	Melissa Teemant	31-39	19:49	
11	Megan Hansen	11-13	7:19.8	11	Kacee Hildebrandt	14-16	20:40	
17	Melissa Willie	40-65	7:54.7	12	Lacey Cramer	14-16	20:48	
	FIRECRACKER GOLF TOURNAMENT				LONG DRIVE CO	NTEST (MEN)	
1 st	Brad Sears, John Hewitt, Peter Hewitt, Jared		1 st	Josh Marler				
	Eweeler			2 nd	Jeremy Kestler			
2 nd	Brett Watts, Blaine Watts, Bart Watts, Doug			3 rd	Jeff Beaujeu			
(tie)	Gamble							
2 nd	Jason Moore, Jeff Moore, Chris Moore,				LONG DRIVE CONTEST (WOMEN)			
(tie)	Brent Campbell			1 st	Julie Beaujeu			

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS

EMERGENCY ONLY	911	Cedar Hills City Office785-9	668
Police & Animal Control	763-3020	Cedar Hills Golf Club	796-1705
C.H.A.M.P.S. 24-Hour Hotline	785-9668 x112	Craig Carlisle, Fire Station	763-5365
Waste Management	785-3000	Mayor Mike McGee	472-6228mmcgee@cedarhills.org
Lone Peak High School	763-7050	Council-Melissa Willie	763-1142 mwillie@cedarhills.org
American Fork High School	756-8547	Council-Rob Fotheringham	763-1444rfotheringham@cedarhills.org
Mountain Ridge Junior High	763-7010	Council-Jim Perry	796-5517 jperry@cedarhills.org
Cedar Ridge Elementary School	785-8726	Council-James Parker	763-1820 jparker@cedarhills.org
Deerfield Elementary School	796-3141	Council-Darin Lowder	492-8047 dlowder@cedarhills.org